

BOROUGH OF HAWTHORNE

445 LAFAYETTE AVENUE, HAWTHORNE, NEW JERSEY 07506-2551 (TEL) 973-427-1168 (FAX) 973-427-2320

Letter from Mayor Lane 09-16-2022

Dear Resident,

I would like to congratulate our emergency services, our Police Department, our Volunteer Ambulance Corps, and the paramedics from Valley Hospital for the safe home delivery of a baby boy last week!

The Borough of Hawthorne partnered with the Borough of Glen Rock and filed a joint grant application which resulted in a grant of \$293,409 from FEMA to purchase self-contained breathing apparatus for the two fire departments.

Last Sunday the Borough held its annual 9-11 Memorial Service. Thank you all for attending as we remembered and honored the victims and first responders. Because of the rain, the service was held in the Ambulance Corps garage bays, and I want to thank the Corps members, the DPW, and members of our Fire Department for helping set up in the new location and to break down thereafter.

Tomorrow the Hawthorne Chamber of Commerce will once again sponsor the Annual Fishing Derby from 8:30am to 11am at Goffle Brook Pond in the Goffle Brook Park (location near Goffle Road and Goffle Hill Road).

On Monday, September 19 at 5:30pm the Borough will raise the "Hispanic Heritage" flag at the flagpole located at 970 Goffle Road in honor of Hispanic Heritage Month which runs from September 15 to October 15. We will celebrate Hispanic Heritage on Saturday, October 8 from 1:30pm to 4:30pm at the Boro Bandshell grounds.

On Wednesday, September 28 at 6:30pm at the Municipal Building, the Hawthorne Domestic Violence Response Team will hold its annual candlelight vigil. October is the beginning of Domestic Violence Awareness Month. Please join us.

The Hawthorne Green Team postponed their Green Fair until this Sunday, September 18, from 10am to 1:30pm at the Farmers' Market.

Hawthorne Day is Saturday, September 24. If you would like to sponsor the event or would like to be a vendor, please call Ellen in my office at 973-427-1168.

Enjoy the weekend and stay safe.

Sincerely,

Mayor John V. Lane